From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 27 April 2017 19:54
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00837/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 7:53 PM on 27 Apr 2017 from Mr Richard Lee-Heung.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Part Land On The North East Side Of Gavray Drive Bicester 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Residential development of up to 180 dwellings to include affordable housing, public open space, localised land remodelling, compensatory flood storage and structural planting 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Richard Lee-Heung

	
	

	Address:
	7 Cemetery Road, Bicester OX26 6BB


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I object to the proposed development on 2 grounds.

First - isn't Bicester supposed to be given Garden Town status? If so, why are we losing a valuable piece of land rich in wildlife to build houses? The current application does not directly impinge on the Gavray meadow but the increased population, housing, litter and traffic will all help to erode the delicate balance of this fine wildlife reserve. The meadow just about lives in unison with the current population, and I amongst many, enjoy its natural feel in a rapidly expanding town; this proposal will just reduce our green space even more. I would like to see, as an absolute minimum, the developers demonstrate their environment obligation and recognise Bicester's Garden Town status by improving their assistance to keep and ensure the meadow retains its natural habitat. Unfortunately, their application does not go far enough.

Second, I see that the developers intend to submit this plan and submit a second one for more housing even closer to or on the meadow. Why? To reduce the impact the entire development will make? Should we not look at the whole proposal and not 2 separate ones? 

I ask that this planning application be rejected on the grounds that not enough is known of the entire project and its full impact on the nature reserve. I also ask it is rejected on the grounds that the development will have a detrimental effect on the Gavray meadow and its wildlife by increased population, noise, light and litter pollution, and traffic. 

I note the high volume of objections to this application by residents of Bicester - it is clear the strength of feeling that the residents have to the ever increasing infill of valuable open spaces of Bicester. It is time Cherwell understand that Bicester has done enough to meet Oxfordshire's housing shortage and to lose our open spaces in order to do so is an ask too far.


